



November 14, 2016

Honorable Members of the West Allis Common Council City Hall West Allis, Wisconsin

Dear Council Members:

I am herewith appointing Mr. Paul Ziehler as a member of the West Allis Ethics Board. He fills a vacancy on the Board, and his three-year term will expire on June 1, 2020.

Mr. Ziehler has been a resident of West Allis for 36 years and resides at 8103 West Raymond Lane. He and his wife, Carol, are the parents of three children and six grandchildren. He received his Bachelor of Arts Degree in Political Science and a Master of Public Administration from the University of Dayton, Ohio. Mr. Ziehler had a progressive administrative career with the City of West Allis, and he retired in June 2014 as the City Administrative Officer, Clerk/Treasurer.

Mr. Ziehler is a Member of the West Allis Community Improvement Foundation. He also serves on the Board of Directors for the Aurora West Allis Medical Center, the Milwaukee County Federated Library System, and the Cities & Villages Mutual Insurance Company. He is a member of St. Matthias Parish and serves on the Parish Council and various Committees. He volunteers at the Milwaukee County Zoo and previously volunteered with Habitat for Humanity. He received the Public Administrator of the Year Award in 1994 and 2002 from the Milwaukee Chapter of American Society of Public Administrators, the Award of Individual Excellence in 1999 and the Lifetime Achievement Award in 2014 from the Public Policy Forum.

Your confirmation of this appointment will be appreciated by the undersigned.

Sincerely,

Dan Devine,

Mayor

DD:jfw MYR\CMTES\ZIEHLER.ETHICS